

## 175th Anniversary of St. John the Baptist Parish

This year marks the 175th anniversary of St. John the Baptist Parish, in Burlington. We have much to celebrate and much to be thankful for. Several events to commemorate this joyous milestone are being planned throughout the upcoming year. Details will soon follow.

Celebrations commence with the 175th Anniversary Mass, at St. John's Church, on Sunday, June 2nd, at 3:00 p.m., and will be Celebrated by His Excellency Bishop Douglas Crosby, OMI, Bishop of Hamilton. All are welcome.

175th Anniversary Dinner and Dance Celebration is taking place on June 2, at the Burlington Convention Centre, 1120 Burloak Drive, in Burlington. Family and friends are welcome. Doors open at 5:00 p.m., cash bar. Dinner at 6:00 p.m. Dinner includes: soup, salad, chicken breast, potatoes, vegetables, dessert and one bottle of red and white wine per table. Price per person is \$70.00. Tickets sales are first come first served and are available for purchase following each of the weekend Masses, or by contacting the Parish Office: 905-634-2485, or email Dennis Roy: roydroy@aol.com

